
 
 
 

Dear Parents/Caregivers 
Assembly 
Last Friday, Mrs McNamaraôs class the year 2/3 students 
presented us with a rendition of ñThe Unlucky Duckò.  
The students spoke clearly and confidently to present an 
important message about friendship. 
The Commonwealth Bank and their mascot óPat the dogô 
came to visit to inform us about school banking. We are 
still in need of a volunteer to run the school banking from 
8.00am ï 8.40am every Thursday.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Celebratory activities. 

Community perceptions and attitudes. 
Embedded school-community service 

links. 

 
 
 

Principalôs visit 
On the 1

st
 March, we were honoured to be visited by 25 

Principals and School Leaders. They were keen to learn 
about the programs that we have put in place to achieve 
excellent results. They observed three of our fantastic 
teachers demonstrate Letôs Decode, Daily Reviews and 
Spelling Mastery which are our explicit instruction 
programs. We have received a lot of positive feedback in 
regards to learning at Warriapendi. 

 
Promotional activities 
in the community 

Student achievement 
Teachersô sense of 
professionalism 
Community 

perceptions and 

attitudes 

 

 
 

School Board 
The first School Board meeting took place last week. 
Welcome back to the members from 2017 and to our new 
members Hira Noman and Laura Allsopp. We would like 
to thank our Board for continuing to support the school 
with their time and knowledge.  

 
Celebratory activities. 

Promotional activities in the community. 
High expectations, by the schoolôs communities, for student and school outcomes. 
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Student Leaders 
Last Friday our Student Leaders travelled by train to the 
Halogen Conference at the Perth Convention and  
Exhibition Centre. There were approximately 1200  
students in attendance from many different schools in 
Western Australia. Our students listened to John Coulis, 
Dr Fiona Wood, Andrew Embley and Rick Ardon that 
shared important life lessons and inspirational  
messages. The eight leaders were thoroughly engaged 
and Celina was confident to take the microphone and 
ask Dr Fiona Wood a question. This is a terrific event 
that will launch our student leadership at our school.  We  
look forward to working together with our student leaders 
in making our school, the best school.  Thank you to Mrs 
Astone for organising the event. 

 
Encouragement of student voice. 

An embedded revitalisation process. 

Promotional activities in the community. 
High expectations, by the schoolôs communities, for student and school out-

comes. 

Sun Smart School 
Warriapendiôs Sun Smart status has been renewed once 
again. This is a timely reminder that students at  
Warriapendi are required to wear a sun smart hat and 
apply sun screen. Students who do not have a sun smart 
hat are required to play in the shade or undercover  
areas. The Uniform Policy has been updated and ratified 
by the School Board. Both of these policies can be 
viewed on the school website. 

 
 An embedded revitalisation process 

High expectations, by the schoolôs  
communities, for student and school  

outcomes 
Studentsô individual wellbeing 

 
 

Next P&C meeting 
The next P&C meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 21 
March, 3.00pm in the Board Room. 

 
Ms Doyle & Mr Slavin(Principals) 

C˛˙˔nʐ Eʁˏntʟ 
 

 
Wednesday 21st March 
P & C Meeting 3pm 
Friday 23rd March 
-Assembly Rm 4 
-Harmony Day 
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On Friday 23rd of March, we will be celebrating Harmony Day with our annual 
ñTaste of Harmony Lunchò. More information on this will be sent home sooné. 

 

 

 

FEELINGS 
As the seasons change I was thinking about how our feelings also change, all the 
time. 
One moment we can be happy, the next moment we can feel sad or lonely or angry. 
I was then thinking about what we do to help ourselves feel better if we are having a 
sad or lonely day. 
What are the things that make you happy?  A hug from someone you know and love, to cuddle your dog, to 
lie on your bed and sing to music or run around outside? 
Write down some of the things that make you happy or some things you can do to help you relax. 
See, if we know what makes us happy or relaxes us, if itôs there in front of us, then we will be able to help 
ourselves when we are having an unhappy moment. 
 
Chat soon 
Natasha 

 

 

 
 

Congratulations to the following students who have received a Merit Award at the  
Room 7 Assembly. 

ROOM STUDENTS 

PP Room 2 Hadja, Naomi, Tait 

Room 4 Nikolaus, Orlexis, Craig 

Room 5 Geizlee, Joumana 

Room 6 Alisha, Zain 

Room 7 Kawaljot, Danielle, Bao 

Room 8 Hanriette, Austin 

Room 9 Kenny, Ella 



 

 

 

 
Thank you to all those families who returned the Parent Survey.  
 
Congratulations to the following families who won the gift cards: 
 
Allen family, Angara family, Kelley family and Le family 

 
 
 

On Friday, 9th March 2018 the students from Room 7 hosted the 

school assembly. They performed óBad Luck Duck!ô by Jill Eggleton, 

as they have been studying narratives in class. They also presented 

a poem called óI Can Be a Palô and demonstrated ways to be a good 

friend.  All the students did a fantastic job and spoke very clearly. 

Well done room 7! 

Did you know that Australia has amongst the highest rate of skin cancer in the 
world? Damage to our skin begins when the UV Index reaches 3 or more. It builds 
up year after year and increases our chances of developing skin cancer in later 
life.  
 
Your child's health and wellbeing are very important to us. Our sun protection  
policy will ensure that we minimise studentôs exposure to the sun and provide an 
environment that positively influences sun protection behaviour.  
 
We are committed to the future health and well-being of your children, and 
your support is very important if our sun protection policy is going to succeed. 
You can help by acting as a role model to your children and adopting the  
following sun protective behaviours; 

Pre-loved school uniforms wantedé. 
If you have any Warriapendi school uniforms that you no longer want we would love to have them for use at 
the school please. 
 


